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Dear Capers,
February flew by and we are into March all of sudden. Sometimes you have 
to wonder how time moves so quickly in the aggregate month by month 
and year over year, but the individual daily grind can be so tedious and 
drawn out.  This month, I want to highlight some of the ongoing committee 
work of the Board of Governors (BOG) that may be of interest to you and 
some dates to put on your calendar for this spring.

• Broadneck Council of Communities (BCC): The BCC has been very 
active during this General Assembly season, but also fully involved in 
the ongoing listening sessions with US Senator Van Hollen’s Office and 
US Representative Sarbanes about the proposed Chesapeake National 
Recreational Area, including the Historic Whitehall Home Property. Find 
out more here and get your comments in before March 13th, 2023: 
https://www.vanhollen.senate.gov/cnra

• Beaches and Parks (B&P): We will be hosting some clean-up workdays 
in March and April, please look to our CSCIA Facebook Page for details. 
Please also be on the look out for the announcement for applications for 
beach attendants. Summer is fast approaching, and we will be hiring this 
spring. Consider working close to home, being outside and enjoying getting 
to know your fellow Capers this summer. 

• Business Lot Owners Association (BLOA): The County passed a bill to 
extend outdoor dining for one more year on February 7th, ending January 
2nd, 2024. 

• Building Committee: Frank Tewey, our new Town Manager, has proposed 
some streamlined processes to help our volunteers increase efficiencies 
in approving CSCIA building permits. We have worked through numerous 
variances and permits so far this year; we expect another robust year of 
upgrades around the Cape. The Board is considering these suggestions for 
implementation to our current processes.

• Budget Committee: Is gearing up for their first meeting next month to 
begin preparing for Fiscal Year 2025. If you have amenities you would like to 
see the Cape consider adding to the many we already offer, please consider 
emailing budget@cscia.org or townmanager@cscia.org with your ideas.

• Clubhouse Committee: We are gearing up for a refresh of the Cape Office 
and Cox Meeting Room. We have begun to reimagine our available space, 
without building new space, which would be very costly. We have come 
up with a reconfigured design that we believe will serve Cape residents, 
provide the Town Manager with a dedicated office, and, hopefully, will 
still provide a small meeting space for committees and Cape Recognized 
Organizations. 

• Grants Committee: A new committee officially created in 2023, which 
includes BOG members, the Town Manager, Cape Conservation Corps 
members and other interested members of the community. Our goals are 
to apply for applicable grants with the Alliance for the Chesapeake Bay to 
tackle additional needs for sites and 1 & 2 and begin planning and designing 
sites 3-7 of our 2017 and recently updated 2022 Technical Assessment 
Memo created by our engineers, Biohabitats. 

• Legislative Committee: We are working on bringing more up to date 
information to residents about pending legislation, resolutions or planning 
that may be pertinent to local residents.

• Office Things: The deadline to pay your $10.00 Lot Maintenance Fee has 
passed as of March 1st.  If you are like about a third of Cape homeowners 
and have not yet paid, the late fee now applies. We hope this month you 
mail, drop off or stop by the office to pay your fees so you can get your 
2023 Cape Stickers on time. Stickers for those that paid and provided the 
proper vehicle information will go out in April (like every year) and 2022 
stickers expire on April 30th, 2023. Please be proactive before we have to 
issue warning notices and/or tow vehicles on CSCIA without proper 2023 
stickers or guest passes. 

• Piers Committee: We are collecting contracts for all offered slips for 2023. 
Contracts are due March 17th. Any received after that date will owe the 
$50.00 late fee. Contracts that have not completed the process by March 
31st, 2023, will be rescinded. After April 1st the Piers Committee will begin 
offering slips to those on the wait list and fill subleases if they are available.

• Security Committee: Frank, our new Town Manager will be handling the 
scheduling and coordinating with our secondary officers for shift patrols. 
We hope to be able to find more officers to work some shifts to cover 
this summer’s busiest shifts, like weekends. We are exploring new security 
technologies regarding access to our properties, which will need to be 
addressed in long term budget planning.

In this Caper, you will find lots of details about many upcoming events and 
volunteer opportunities, and we will be sure to post many of them on our 
Facebook page in the coming weeks. 

We have a full board of 12 members, for the first time since 2013. We have 
two governors who are in their first year in the Cape and are volunteering 
their time after moving here. We have five governors who have served less 
than 3 years on the board, we have five governors who have served between 
4-7 years, one governor with 10 plus years’ experience and one with over 
25 years of service to the residents of Cape St. Claire. We have a great 
mix which truly represents the Cape, including staff that have been here 
less than a month to nearly 20 years. The mix of experienced, institutional 
knowledge, combined with the enthusiasm of new and younger Capers 
is exciting to see. I look forward to helping lead this group to a good year 
ahead, where we can make progress on many of our goals and objectives 
in 2023 and set us up for a great 2024 and beyond. We believe Cape is a 
special community and we look forward to help keep it that way in the 
future too!

If you have complaints, suggestions, or questions, feel free to email me, 
I will help where I can. You can reach me at President@cscia.org.

Hope to catch you around Cape soon!

Best Wishes,
Beau Breeden

President CSCIA 
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June 2015 
Dear fellow Capers, 
 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Memorial Day Weekend! We as a community are fortunate to live in a place 
where we can enjoy beautiful beaches, parks and piers on the Chesapeake Bay. The sacrifice of so many service 
men and women over the years should not be forgotten, but their memories should be celebrated with your               
family, friends and community that those who gave the ultimate sacrifice to provide us with the freedom and             
independence. I hope you had the opportunity to do so over the holiday weekend! 
 

May was a busy month, with many events and projects. The calendar continues to fill up for our prime busy               
season where our beaches, parks and piers get the most use. I will draw your attention to handful of projects and 
events that are coming up along with some housekeeping items for residents. 
 

There lots of projects going on around the community, the biggest being Phase II of the Main Beach                 
Improvements. The pervious paver walkway at the entrance to the park was started in May 2014 (Phase I) and 
extended out towards the beach as part of Phase II. The path splits in two direction towards the overlook and the 
playground. This will give access via a safe and dry path for all our residents. I believe you will find the walkway 
both convenient and aesthetically pleasing while enhancing one of our premier community properties. We will 
work on Phase III for next year, where we are planning to address the access to the beach, the old cinder block 
wall and broken concrete paths to create a more convenient, safer and improved entry for residents of all ages. 
 

With June comes summer and with that we all know that the first Saturday in June is the Strawberry Festival, a 50 
plus year tradition in Cape St. Claire. This year will be no different, the Strawberry Festival Committee has a fun 
filled day planned at the Main Beach and Clubhouse. For more                 
information check out the new Strawberry Festival website at 
www.cscstrawberryfestival.com . We could still use volunteers for    
set-up, during the festival and for clean-up, please email 
mary@cscstrawberryfestival.com to help. 
 

July 4th we will be having another parade, games and competitions at 
the Main Beach and Clubhouse. The Events Committee is busy              
planning for this day too! Please consider joining in the fun to                
celebrate our Independence Day. You can get more information in 
this month’s Caper or by emailing events@cscia.org .   
 

Be on the lookout for service projects and clean up days throughout 
the summer. With good weather comes high activity at our commu-
nity properties. We need the help of volunteers to help throughout 
the summer. Contact parks@cscia.org or erosion@csci.org for details 
regarding different needs for both short term and long term projects. 
 

A few housekeeping items: 
 

 Review the Updated Beaches and Parks Policies for 2015. We 
have new signs posted at the parks, so please read them. They 
can also be found at https://cscia.org/cscia-services/beaches/. 

In this issue: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 President’s Message 
 Board in Brief  
 Cape’Ness Nutrition & Fitness 
 July 4th Celebration 
 St. Margaret's Church 
 Goshen Farm 
 Cape Conservation Corps 
 Christ Our Anchor Presbyterian 
 Cape Conservation Corps 
 St. Andrew’s By the Bay 
 Epiphany Community 
 CSC United Methodist Church 
 Garden Club 
 Broadneck Baptist Church 
 Mosquito Operating Procedures 
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Board In Brief  CSCIA Board Of Governors Monthly Meeting 
FEBRUARY 13, 2023

In attendance in person: Pres. Beau Breeden, Govs Neil Macindoe, Jerome 
Zadera, Matt Layman, Ed Hayes, Marissa Mianti, Jennifer Connor, Joe Angel, Cheri 
Fairchild and Michele Shipley, Budget committee members Charlie Shoul and Thor 
Harris, Town Manager Frank Tewey, and guests Charlie Corliss, Stacey Wildberger, 
Adria Smith, Becky Benner and Steve Arnold. Pres. Breeden called the meeting to 
order at 7:32 pm, welcomed new governors, budget committee members, and town 
manager, thanking all for stepping up to participate. He explained how the board 
meetings are run, using Robert’s Rules of Order. He noted that it has been a busy 
month, the maintenance fees are due March 1 and late fees will apply after that date. 

VARIANCE REQUEST: A resident presented a variance request to install an 8-foot 
fence on the back and side of her lot. She has obtained the county variance. With 
the slope of the back yard, an 8-foot fence will afford more privacy and block 
more of the view from her neighbor to reduce any light issues. The white vinyl 
solid fence meets all placement criteria. Pres. Breeden said the request would be 
discussed in closed session and that Mr. Tewey would contact her the next day 
with the decision.

MINUTES AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS: Minutes of the Jan 9, 2022 BOG 
meeting were reviewed. A motion to approve the minutes was made and 
approved with 4 abstentions. The financial statements for Dec 31, 2022 were 
reviewed. A motion to accept the financials was made and passed unanimously.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Broadneck Council of Communities (BCC): Pres. 
Breeden reported a listening session was held with the office staffs of Senator 
Van Hollen and Congressman Sarbanes regarding concerns with a potential 
Chesapeake National Recreational Area on the Broadneck Peninsula. Whitehall 
historical home is being considered as part of a network of areas connected by 
waterways on both sides of the Bay. Residents of communities off Whitehall Road 
are concerned about the impact on traffic. Mr. Breeden noted that he would like 
them to consider Greenbury Point as the recreational area instead. He is hoping 
for a listening session in the Cape with Mr. Van Hollen and Mr. Sarbanes for Cape 
residents to voice their opinions.

Beaches & Parks: Gov Macindoe said the beaches are quiet. 
Business Lot Owners Association (BLOA): Pres. Breeden said the outdoor 
dining bill passed, extending it for another year. Updated insurance will be 
required from participating restaurants in the shopping center. Town Manager 
Tewey will attend BLOA meetings. 
Building: Gov Shipley reported that she, Pres. Breeden and Town Manager 
Tewey met to discuss and approve outstanding applications. Mr. Tewey 
developed a checklist to streamline the approval process.  
Budget: Gov Angel invited new governors to join the budget meetings as it is a 
great way to learn about CSCIA business. Gov Zadera reported the SCBD budget 
was submitted to the county on time. 
Caper: Gov Lamb sent an email stating that all is going well. Submittals not 
received by the due date will be excluded. 
Clubhouse: Gov Lamb’s email stated that rentals are going well. Rules and fee 
changes will take effect July 1. 
Events: Gov Lamb’s email announced the Easter Egg Hunt will occur Apr 1 at 
the main beach. 
Grants: See Old Business  
Legislative: No report 
Piers: Pres. Breeden said contracts were sent out and are now being returned, 
so piers revenue will show in upcoming reports.  
Security:  Town Manager Tewey is to take over scheduling. One officer is out on 
FMLA leave. The other has recommendations for attracting more officers.   
Strawberry Festival: Email from Gov Lamb stated that planning is in process.
Technology: Bill Szczytko continues to update websites and IT as needed. Pres. 
Breeden explained the need for updating of the email addresses. He noted that 
some discussions involve legal issues and may not be allowed in personal or 
other work emails.  
Town Manager: Mr. Tewey said he is happy to be working at the Cape. Mr. 
Tewey has worked with Pres Breeden and the office administrator to get up to 
speed on processes. He thanked Leslie for her help. He has been learning about 
critical areas, riparian rights, CSCIA handbooks, covenants and building codes, 
attended the recreational area listening session and will attend a Clean Marinas 
seminar. The town manager email is townmanager@cscia.org. He expects to do 
the legwork needed by Govs to accomplish CSCIA goals.

OLD BUSINESS: The contract for the Cape calendar was received. Pres. 
Breeden explained it is provided to the Cape at no cost; expenses are covered 
by advertising fees. A motion was made that the contract be accepted as 
written and passed unanimously.Pres. Breeden informed the board that CSCIA 
has historically sponsored 3 entities each year: the Cape Elementary School 
5K Fun Run, the CSC Volunteer Fire Dept and the Police Community Relations 
Council. Pres. Breeden reported the Deep Creek dredge has been done but 
not our spur dredge. The equipment used was too large to maneuver into the 
spaces to be dredged. The contractor would only access by removing pilings. 
With the potential for significant additional costs to dredge only half of the 

planned area, it was decided not to have the dredge done at this time. The 
permits are valid for 5 years and allow for using the county’s dump site and 
tipping fees, so a dredge can still be done by another contractor. It is hoped 
that CSCIA can coordinate with one of the 5 planned Magothy River dredges 
next year. The underwater vegetation mitigation project will still proceed.  
Pres. Breeden reported that a write up nominating the CSCIA Lake Claire beach 
project for the BUBBA (Best Urban Best Management Practices in the Bay Area) 
Award was received from Alliance of the Chesapeake for editing and is to be 
returned for Alliance to submit. The period to submit requests for the US Fish 
& Wildlife grants is open until April 20. The Grants committee is to hold a phone 
meeting to determine how to complete and submit the request for planning and 
construction funds.

NEW BUSINESS: Town Manager Tewey is to get the Cape signed up to participate 
in the county water sampling. Samples are taken from the main beach and Lake 
Claire for water quality testing. Results are posted on the state website and 
warnings issues if needed.Pres. Breeden said the owners of the lot next to the 
Swan pier have asked if the well drill rig may access the property from the pier 
parking lot. After discussion, a motion to allow the drill rig access to straddle the 
property line via the parking lot provided CSCIA is named as additional insured 
was made and passed unanimously. Pres. Breeden reported that T-Mobile is to 
provide a quote for upgraded security camera equipment to provide 5G service. 
Options range from changing what is needed to speed up the system to getting 
equipment to allow viewing from multiple devices and include the main beach. 
The current system covers the piers and is paid by piers funds. More info will 
be provided when a proposal is received. There is an opportunity for the Cape to 
coordinate with the Little Magothy River Association (LMRA) dredge to occur in 
2024 or 2025 and potentially receive the dredged sand to use on our beaches. 
Discussions are ongoing. Pres Breeden said that with Mr. Tewey’s help the 
building application process is being streamlined and will hopefully continue to 
become more digitalized, allowing for easier access. Consideration will be given 
to changing the bylaws to allow Mr. Tewey to approve basic building requests after 
his 90-day probationary period. Committee assignments and email addresses for 
governors was discussed. The events committee could use help getting a movie 
night organized. He mentioned that the membership committee has had welcome 
packets for new residents in the past and could consider something similar and 
could also try to get more residents to membership meetings. Beaches and Parks 
could use help, and the Legislative committee needs to review bills that could 
affect the Cape or the Broadneck Peninsula.

Charlie Corliss introduced himself as a member of Broadneck Bluegrass, a musical 
group that has been performing during the summers at Lake Claire. They would 
like to continue performing acoustically on Sundays at Lake Claire and “plugged 
in” one Sunday a month at the Main Beach, staying on the eastern end of the park 
to avoid interfering with access to the beach, overlook and playground. They would 
coordinate with the beach scheduling, not perform when there is a wedding or 
party, and will fill out the beach party application. 

COMMENTS: Stacy Wildberger of the Cape Conservation Corps (CCC) announced 
Wednesday Weed Warriors will start on Apr 5. The kickoff will be held at the Little 
Magothy beach on Apr 21 with pizza, walking tours of the park, and a family 
friendly craft project. On Mar 8, they will host a county forester guest speaker. 
Doors open at 6:30. They will sponsor a native species swap in May and are 
targeting butterfly bush. CCC was awarded several Atlantic cedars which will be 
planted at the Serene Ravine and Little Magothy Beach. Everyone is welcome at 
all events, and they are always looking for volunteers and members. Membership 
is $20/yr. They are seeking corporate sponsorships as well. The website (www.
capeconservationcorps.org) is being updated to accept online donations. 

Becky Benner announced the Goshen Farm Preservation Society (GFPS) Java 
& Jazz, Tea & Tunes event to be held at the clubhouse on Mar 12 to thank the 
community. The spring open house will be held Apr 15. Pres. Breeden noted that 
the 22-acre property adjacent to the elementary school is excess county property 
that was being held for construction of a middle school then was planned to be 
sold for development. GFPS was begun and though the county still owns the 
property, GFPS was able to lease the property for the foreseeable future. Feel free 
to wander and see what they have done. Leashed pets are welcome, just please 
clean up after them.

Mrs. Benner also spoke for the Garden Club and announced their Mar 7, 7:00pm 
dinner to celebrate the 48th anniversary of the club. One founding member is still 
a member! They will hold a workshop on Apr 2 and a plant sale May 20. The sale 
is their main fundraiser, raising money for scholarships, workshops and education.

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made to adjourn to closed session and approved 
unanimously. The February 13, 2023 CSCIA Board of Govs meeting was adjourned 
at 9:50 pm.
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Capers,

Thank you for the many warm welcomes I have received since 
joining the Cape Saint Claire family last month. I've settled in and feel 
right at home in this great community. With spring's arrival comes the  
beginning of daylight saving time, so remember to spring forward 
your clocks one hour on Sunday, March 12th.  Spring also brings us the  
reminder of chores to be done. Community maintenance fees (yellow  
postcards) were due on March 1st.  Payments made or received after 
March 1st do incur a $10 late fee. You must be current in payment to receive  
parking passes for the upcoming year. To prevent any delays in receiving your  
parking passes, please be sure your vehicle information is included 
with your payment. Thank you to all who were on time with their dues! 
Parking passes will be mailed out in April. As a reminder, The CSCIA  
office hours are Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. A  
convenience dropbox is located just outside the office door for after hours 
use.  All checks should be made payable to CSCIA. We're prepping up for 
the spring! During March, the main beach, Lake Claire and Deep Creek 
restrooms will be delivered and water service at the marinas will be turned 
on -weather permitting.  

Don't slip on your slip! Piers contracts are coming due this month, so 
please check to ensure you have all  documentation required to secure your 
slip for the upcoming season.  Boats are required to be in their assigned 
slips by June 1. 

Seasonal Beach Attendants sought! Applicants must be 14 years of age 
or older and be available on weekends and summer holidays. Primary  
Duties Include: greeting residents, verifying eligibility, monitoring usage of  
CSCIA properties, making notification by phone as required or needed. For  
applications or questions, please contact me at TownManager@CSCIA.org.

 

The next Quarterly Membership Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 25, 
2023 at 7:30 p.m. I hope to see you there! 

Stay happy and healthy!
Frank Tewey
Cape St Claire Town Manager
TownManager@cscia.org
410-757-1223

A Message from The Town Manager
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Goshen Farm Board of Directors 2023
The Board of Directors would like to thank all of the members 
that voted online and/or attended our Annual Meeting. The 
results of the election are as follows:

President:	 Erik Wallace
Vice President:	 Barbara Morgan
Secretary:	 Sharon Biondi
Treasurer:	 Christy Folderauer
Building & Maintenance:	 Louis Biondi
Communications: 	 Shannon Beauchamp Lepthien 
Educational Outreach:	 Terry Brandon
Events:	 Barbara Morgan
Garden:	 Bob Nestruck
Grounds:	 Roy Benner
History:	 Scott Powers
Membership:	 Rebecca Benner
Members At Large:	 Linda Páez 
	 Rose Mary Stocker

Don’t Miss Our First Event of 2023
Goshen Farm Preservation Society hasn’t held its Java and 
Jazz, Tea & Tunes since 2020, right before everything shut 
down.  We are excited to hold this event again.  Join us on 
Sunday, March 12, 2023, from 3 to 5 pm at the Cape St. Claire 
Clubhouse.  Sweet and Savory hors d'oeuvres will be served 
along with coffee and tea.  Wine and specialty coffee drinks 
will be available for purchase. The event is Free but donations 
are always appreciated. Bring your dancing shoes as the Jazz 
Perpetrators will be entertaining us with their “music so good 
it’s a crime”.

Volunteer Spotlight – Billie Grant –
Billie is in the Navy and his family moved to this area in 
October of 2021 from Tampa, Florida after they transferred 
him here.  He and his family heard about Goshen Farm after 
his son attended a school function there. Gardening has 
been a passion of Billie’s since he was a child.  After he joined 
Goshen Farm and became a Garden Plot member, he saw a 
need to revitalize the compost area.   His goal is to repurpose 
the garden waste at the farm converting it to usable compost. 

If you would also like to volunteer at Goshen Farm and 
are a member, please contact us at Communications@
goshenfarm.org. 

Maryland Day Tour
Goshen Farm will be participating in The Maryland Day 
activities on Saturday, April 2, 2023.  House and Garden 
tours will be available by reservation only.  The event is free 
however you must reserve a ticket on Eventbrite and only 
a limited amount will be available. https://www.eventbrite.
co.uk/e/maryland-day-tours-of-the-historic-goshen-farm-
and-gardens-tickets-471920235127.  For more information 
on this event please contact the Communications Chair at 
communications@goshenfarm.org. Would you like to help 
with either of these events?  You must be a current member. 
Watch for a SignUpGenius in the near future.

Spring Open House
We can’t wait for warmer weather and to get outside! Our 
Annual Spring Open House will be held on Saturday, April 
15th from  10 am to 4 pm.  The house will be open for tours, 
we have vendors to be determined, activities for the kids, 
walk the new trails, visit the gardens, and let the kids try out 
our Nature Play Space and more. Grab lunch while learning 
about local history and supporting Goshen Farm. 

What does your membership get you? 
An online newsletter with behind-the-scenes information on 
our progress, discounts on merchandise, advanced notice on 
Honey sales, opportunities to help with clean-ups or projects 
around the Farm, volunteering at our many events, and 
instant gratification from all that you have accomplished. Plus 
getting to know a great group of people! You can join on our 
website or at the next event!

Donations can be made via check or on our website. Please 
indicate if you would like your donation to go towards the 
Capital Grant. 

Please like our Facebook Page
Historic Goshen Farm & Educational Center

www.goshenfarm.org or
email  Communications@goshenfarm.org with questions.

NEWS FROM  

HISTORIC GOSHEN FARM 
AND EDUCATIONAL CENTER
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Happy March, Neighbors! If you’re like me and refuse to be held hostage by a pudgy celebrity rodent from 
Pennsylvania, join me in declaring: spring is coming… really, it is! The best part about these cold, rainy days is 
dreaming of spring gardens! How many of you tend to stand at the window with a cup of something warm, 
gazing at the winter scene in your yard and thinking of the things you planted last season?  Winter is a great time 
to peruse seed catalogs and plan the creation of a new garden bed. You can check out many gardening sites 
online or visit our Club’s informative blog at capegardenclub.wordpress.com and click on the LEARN tab. You’ll 
find tips on designing with beautiful plants, clever tricks for creating new beds, spring garden chore lists, & more!!  

If you have been daring to walk around the neighborhood on these blustery winter days, you may witness, 
as I was lucky enough to this year, a riot of fluttering & gobbling as the birds devour our winterberry & holly 
berries.  Beyond colorful berries, you may have seen winter bloomers like witch hazel, winter jasmine, hellebores, 
snowdrops, & crocus. I have even spotted bulb foliage peeking up from the leaves.  By March, camellia and 
daffodil blooms will join the mix, with tulips not far behind.  Fear not, Capers, spring is coming!! 

In February the Garden Club hosted Cory Stephens of Anne Arundel Farm, Lawn, & Garden, and we 
learned a lot about raising vegetables. My number one takeaway: 
consider your soil. Garden success depends on soil composition: 
nutrients, of course, but also organic matter & microorganisms. Soil 
is a living thing, and rich & balanced soil means deeper roots & 
healthier plants. And healthier plants resist drought, pests, and other 
stressors better. Cory discussed types of soil amendment: compost, 
composted manure, & organic mulch. He also encouraged a soil test 
before planting a new bed, and shared coupons with us for free soil 
tests. He covered topics like pest control, fertilizer, and siting a plant 
properly, too. Our 50 attendees, both Members and Guests, had 
plenty of questions for him, and many attendees said they were going over with a soil sample this very week! His 
nursery on Jumpers Hole Road is a great resource for all things garden, with very knowledgeable staff.  You can 
also find detailed info about improving your soil at capegardenclub.wordpress.com, under the LEARN tab.   

At our March 7th meeting we will celebrate 48 years of gardening fellowship with our 48th Anniversary 
Dinner. The Cape St Claire Garden Club started in 1975, and we continue to grow & learn together! We celebrate 
each anniversary with a festive potluck dinner, to ring in a new season of fun and learning in our supportive 
community of gardeners.  Then, at our April 4th meeting, we’ll have our annual Dividing Perennials Workshop, 
where our experienced gardeners teach the skills of digging, dividing, and re-potting mature clumps of perennials.  
If you’d like to learn, please join us then, or weekends in April, when our Members practice these skills in gardens 
around the Cape, potting plants up for our much anticipated annual Plant Sale on Saturday, May 20th.  Mark 
your calendars!  Hosted by our Club for over 25 years at the Clubhouse field, you’ll find native & Cape-grown 
perennials, 4 varieties of milkweed, colorful annuals and hanging baskets, tomato, herb, & veggie starts, and a 
variety of garden experts including professional & Master Gardeners to answer all your planting questions.  And 
in keeping with our last speaker’s topic, we’ll be giving away free compost for adding to your planting holes.   
The Garden Club Plant Sale is one Cape tradition you won’t want to miss!          -- Submitted by Jeanne Klingler 

 
.   

U P C O MI N G  E V E N T S  
Tuesday, March 7: Anniversary Dinner Potluck celebrating 48 years of gardening fun & fellowship 
Tuesday, April 4: Dividing Perennials Workshop – learn how to divide yours! 
Fridays & Saturdays in April: Potting Parties – contact us if you’d like to join the fun and learn new skills 
Saturday, May 20: 2023 Plant Sale   Invite friends, mark your calendars, we’ll see you there!!!  
 

Please visit the Garden Club’s informative blog full of gardening tips: capegardenclub.wordpress.com 
Garden inspiration, pruning tips for spring cleanup, & upcoming events, plus previews of our Annual Plant Sale 
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Membership Renewal 

Please consider renewing for 2023 or becoming a new member. 
There are two effortless ways to join or renew 

• Visit our website at http://capeconservationcorps.org/product/yearly-dues/ 
and pay online or 

• Mail checks payable to Cape Conservation Corps to CCC 1223 River Bay Rd, 
Annapolis MD 21409.  
 Please include your contact information (name/address/email/phone#) 

 
 

Upcoming Events 2023  

• March 8th 7:00pm Doors Open 6:30 PM Speaker Event County Forester Bud Reaves  
• April 1st Project Clean Stream 9am-noon Graul’s Ballfields Service Hours  
• April 5th Weekly Weed Warriors every Wednesday through October we will meet to remove invasive species 
• April 21st Weed Warriors Open House & Earth Day Craft Little Magothy Beach Park  
• May Invasive Plant Swap we are offering a FREE 3-gallon shrub if you remove and DESTROY an invasive BUTTERFLY BUSH. 

Please email me at president@capeconservatoncorps.org for a signup sheet.  
 
 

Spring Ephemerals 
by: Stacey Wildberger 

 
Before I share my favorite spring ephemerals we should answer the question- what is a spring ephemeral? Spring 
ephemerals are perennial woodland wildflowers which develop aerial parts (i.e., stems, leaves, and flowers) of the 
plant early each spring and then quickly bloom and produce seed. The leaves often wither leaving only underground 
structures (i.e., roots, rhizomes, and bulbs) for the remainder of the year. Beyond the beauty they offer to the human 
eye as winter is giving way to spring is their benefits to early pollinators. They are a major source of nectar for early 
pollinators and a better choice as they have co-evolved with them for hundreds of thousands of years.  

• Virginia Bluebell (Mertensia virginica) female bumblebees will often be seen visiting these stunning purple 
blooms as well butterflies and moths. A colony of bluebells will bloom April through May before going 
dormant in the summer.  

• Dutchman’s breeches (Dicentra cucullaria) a true spring woodland ephemeral blooms as spring sunlight hits 
the forest floor before the tree canopy leafs out- perfectly times for early emerging bumblebees.  

• Bloodroot (Sanguinaria canadensis) a two-part beauty. The fragrant white bloom emerges first and serves as 
food for mason and carpenter bees are followed by the seed attracting the ants which will are instrumental in 
spreading them.  

• Eastern spring beauty (Claytonia virginica) this delicate white bloom with pink stripes will attract bumblebees, 
carpenter bees, mason bees and cuckoo bees and many other tiny bees.  

Planting ephemerals supports our early pollinators, creates healthy ecosystems, and provides habitat. It is important 
to use the native plants that the native insects have co-evolved with. Many are specialized and can only use certain 
plants as a food source. While it is ok to leave the dandelions and clover do not rely on those for the early risers. 
Explore different native ephemerals  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 2023 

•March 8th 7:00pm Doors Open 6:30 PM Speaker Event County Forester 
Bud Reaves 
• April 1st Project Clean Stream 9am-noon Graul’s Ballfields Service Hours 
• April 5th Weekly Weed Warriors every Wednesday through October we 
will meet to remove invasive species 
• April 21st Weed Warriors Open House & Earth Day Craft Little Magothy 
Beach Park 
• May Invasive Plant Swap we are offering a FREE 3-gallon shrub if you 
remove and DESTROY an invasive BUTTERFLY BUSH. 
Please email me at president@capeconservatoncorps.org for a signup sheet

Spring Ephemerals 
by: Stacey Wildberger

Before I share my favorite spring ephemerals we should answer the  
question- what is a spring ephemeral? Spring ephemerals are perennial 
woodland wildflowers which develop aerial parts (i.e., stems, leaves, and 
flowers) of the plant early each spring and then quickly bloom and produce 
seed. The leaves often wither leaving only underground structures (i.e., 
roots, rhizomes, and bulbs) for the remainder of the year. Beyond the 
beauty they offer to the human eye as winter is giving way to spring is 
their benefits to early pollinators. They are a major source of nectar for 
early pollinators and a better choice as they have co-evolved with them for 
hundreds of thousands of years. 
 
• Virginia Bluebell (Mertensia virginica) female bumblebees will often be 
seen visiting these stunning purple blooms as well butterflies and moths. 
A colony of bluebells will bloom April through May before going dormant in 
the summer. 
 
• Dutchman’s breeches (Dicentra cucullaria) a true spring woodland 
ephemeral blooms as spring sunlight hits the forest floor before the tree 
canopy leafs 
out- perfectly times for early emerging bumblebees. 
 
• Bloodroot (Sanguinaria canadensis) a two-part beauty. The fragrant white 
bloom emerges first and serves as food for mason and carpenter bees 
are followed by the seed attracting the ants which will are instrumental in 
spreading them. 
 
• Eastern spring beauty (Claytonia virginica) this delicate white bloom with pink 
stripes will attract bumblebees, carpenter bees, mason bees and cuckoo bees and 
many other tiny bees. 
 
Planting ephemerals supports our early pollinators, creates healthy 
ecosystems, and provides habitat. It is important to use the native plants 
that the native insects have co-evolved with. Many are specialized and 
can only use certain plants as a food source. While it is ok to leave the 
dandelions and clover do not rely on those for the early risers. Explore 
different native ephemerals. 
 

Cape Champion: Willow Oak

A willow oak on the property of Brad and Marsha 
Knopf on Magothy Park Lane measures 42 in. dia., 
height of over 100 ft and a 132 in circumference. Big 
willow oaks are common in Maryland and the State 
champion is also in AA County. It measures in at 267 
inch in circumference, so the Cape Champion still 
has more growing to do! Willow oak acorns are a top 
food for whitetail deer, squirrels, turkeys, and some 
songbirds. Wood ducks and mallards also eat the 
acorns that wash into flooded areas. Do you think your 
tree is a Cape Champion? Let us know at trees@capeconservationcorps.org 

Pruning Tips:

Winter offers us a different perspective, an unobstructed opportunity to 
observe our trees. We can see the branches more clearly, discerning their 
form, health and any issues that might be hiding in the canopy. In the last 
issue of the Caper, the CCC brought attention to the problem of English Ivy 
and other invasive vines that plague our community's trees. English ivy is 
conspicuous and menacing amongst the naked boughs. In winter after the 
leaves have fallen, we can also see any defects, broken or damaged branches 
and limbs. Winter is a good time to determine if pruning is needed to reduce 
any risks and promote the health of our trees. If you suspect that pruning 
is needed, consult an Arborist - Maryland Tree Expert or Certified by the 
International Society of Arboriculture (ISA - https://www.treesaregood.org/
treeowner/pruningyourtrees). Pruning more than 25% of a tree's canopy can 
harm the tree and pruning improperly makes it more difficult for the tree 
to compartmentalize the wound - the natural way it keeps pathogens at 
bay. Never “top” or indiscriminately cut limbs back to stubs. This creates 
more problems and is not good for the health of the tree. The time of year is 
another important concern when pruning. A light-handed approach is best. 
The pruning job that is barely noticed is often the best one or the tree. Safety 
is also paramount and Arborists tools can be harmful and dangerous to people 
and trees The work of pruning is a technical art and should be respected. 
Let’s care for and maintain our trees properly so we can enjoy the many 
benefits they provide.

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
Please consider renewing for 2023 or becoming a new member. There 
are 2 easy ways to join or renew 
• Visit our website at http://capeconservationcorps.org/product/yearly-
dues/ and pay online or 
• Mail checks payable to Cape Conservation Corps to CCC 1223 River 
Bay Rd, Annapolis MD 21409. 
Please include your contact information (name/address/email/phone#)

 

Cape Loves Trees 

Pruning Tips  
Winter offers us a different perspective, an unobstructed opportunity to observe our trees.  We can see the branches more 
clearly, discerning their form, health and any issues that might be hiding in the canopy. In the last issue of the Caper, the 
CCC brought attention to the problem of English Ivy and other invasive vines that plague our community's trees. English ivy is 
conspicuous and menacing amongst the naked boughs. In winter after the leaves have fallen, we can also see any defects, broken 
or damaged branches and limbs.  
 
Winter is a good time to determine if pruning is needed to reduce any risks and promote the health of our trees.  If you suspect 
that pruning is needed, consult an Arborist - Maryland Tree Expert or Certified by the International Society of Arboriculture (ISA - 
https://www.treesaregood.org/treeowner/pruningyourtrees).  Pruning more than 25% of a tree's canopy can harm the tree and 
pruning improperly makes it more difficult for the tree to compartmentalize the wound - the natural way it keeps pathogens at 
bay. Never “top” or indiscriminately cut limbs back to stubs. This creates more problems and is not good for the health of the tree. 
The time of year is another important concern when pruning. A light-handed approach is best. The pruning job that is barely 
noticed is often the best one or the tree. Safety is also paramount and Arborists tools can be harmful and dangerous to people and 
trees   The work of pruning is a technical art and should be respected. Let’s care for and maintain our trees properly so we can 
enjoy the many benefits they provide. 

Cape Champion:  Willow Oak 
A willow oak on the property of Brad and Marsha Knopf on Magothy Park Lane measures 42 in. 
dia., height of over 100 ft and a 132 in circumference. Big willow oaks are common in Maryland 
and the State champion is also in AA County. It measures in at 267 inch in circumference, so the 
Cape Champion still has more growing to do! Willow oak acorns are a top food for whitetail deer, 
squirrels, turkeys, and some songbirds. Wood ducks and mallards also eat the acorns that wash 
into flooded areas. 

Do you think your tree is a Cape Champion? Let us know at trees@capeconservationcorps.org 

 

  

 

 
Final Habitat Hero Award for 2022 goes to  

Rob Wood  
Rob lives off of Lakeview Dr near the edge of the Serene Ravine. As the name of the street 

implies he lives on the edge of Lake Claire. With that lake view comes a full view of 
phragmites.   He has spent a lot of time managing the phragmites to allow for native plants 
to take over and thrive creating a beautiful habitat. He also removed some invasive nandina 

bushes around his deck and replaced with native Spicebush trees that will support caterpillars 
of the spicebush swallowtail butterfly. Along the front edge of his property he has landscaped 

with some native grasses.  Please see the full story here 
https://capeconservationcorps.org/habitat-heroes/ 

 
 

Upcoming Events 2023  

• March 8th 6:30 PM Speaker Event County Forester Bud Reeves  
• April 1st Project Clean Stream 9am-noon  
• April 4th Weekly Weed Warriors every Wednesday through October we will meet to remove invasive species 
• April 21st Weed Warriors Open House at Little Magothy Beach food and beverages provided  

 
Cape Champion/Story Tree:  Latrobe Drive and St John Rd 

Sometimes a great story tree is also a champion.  This 3 foot diameter 70+ foot tall Dawn Redwood is one of a kind In 
the Cape and probably on the Broadneck peninsula.  Longtime Cape resident Marie Dunmeyer planted this tree in her 
yard 50 years ago.  She purchased the seedling when it was only a few feet tall at Evergreen Nursery for $30 in 1972.   
It was the most expensive plant she ever bought.   Marie bought the tree because she had become intrigued by the 
story of the rediscovery of the dawn redwood in China.     

Long thought to be extinct, the Dawn Redwood (Metasequoia glyptostroboides) 
was rediscovered deep in a valley in central China in the 1940s. The Arnold Arboretum of 
Harvard University then distributed seeds across the world, playing a big role in the tree's 
international conservation.    A living fossil, this tree was found in North America until the last ice 
age!   The Dawn Redwood is in the sequoia family and one of only 3 species of redwood in the 
world.  It is a deciduous conifer, which means it is one of a few species of conifer (think pine 
cones) that sheds its needles in the winter.    

Marie is very proud of her tree and how it has grown and thinks that it is a magnificent tree.  We 
totally agree!   

We are looking for Champion Trees! 
A tree is a “champion” when it is the biggest of its species in terms of diameter, height and canopy. Do you think your 
oak or maple or cherry is the biggest in the Cape?  Or do you have an unusual species of tree on your property that 
you think might be the biggest or best of its kind?   
Nominate your tree by contacting  trees@capeconservationcorps.org 
We are looking for Story Trees! 
Even if your tree is not the largest in the Cape, it might also have a special history - a  story to tell!  We want to share 
some of these stories with others to help grow the appreciation of and love for Cape trees.  
Share your tree and its story by contacting    trees@capeconservationcorps.org 
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My Brother’s Pantry has been serving Broadneck families 
since 1986 and as now made the transition to a healthy family 
choice pantry. Families coming to the Pantry now come in to 
select what the need right from our shelves!

We gladly accept both monetary and food donations – please 
check out our website to find out how to donate, www.
mybrotherspantry.org or call the Pantry at 410-757-5190.

Palm Sunday – April 9th - 9:00 a.m. 
Maundy Thursday Service - April 13th – 7:00pm  

Good Friday Service – April 14th - 7:00pm  

Easter Celebration Service - April 16th - 9:00 am

 

He Is Risen! Hallelujah!
Community Easter Sunrise Service

April 16th - at the Main Beach. Time TBA

All are invited to celebrate the Easter sunrise with your community. 

Following the service, the Cape St. Claire United Methodist Men will be serving 
breakfast in the clubhouse

Cape St. Claire  
United Methodist Church
855 Chestnut Tree Drive
Annapolis, Maryland 21409
Phone: 410-757-4896
Website: capeumc.org
Facebook: facebook.com/cscumc
Email: office@capeumc.org
Pastor: Dale Thomas

Worship Service - 9:00 AM on Sundays in the Sanctuary and on Zoom
		        If you would like to receive a Zoom invite for the service, please email:  office@capeumc.org
Children's Sunday School - 9:00 AM Sundays. Kindergarten through 5th grade. After the Children’s message in 
our worship service, the teachers take the students to their classroom. There they learn the stories of the Bible 
and participate in fun activities and create crafts that reinforce the lessons.
Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 9:00am to 2pm.If you need immediate assistance, please 
contact Pastor Dale  (240) 682-6395 or dale@capeumc.org.

Cape Methodist Church is distributing 
food for Backpack Buddies. This ministry 
provides weekend food to children in need 
at  elementary schools on the Broadneck 
Peninsula.

We welcome food or monetary donations 
to support this important ministry to 

our community. Please consider helping us! The food items we 
need are single serve cereal and instant oatmeal, single serve 
applesauce and fruit, granola bars, peanut butter crackers, 
single serve pudding, family sized mac & cheese, canned 
chicken or tuna and snack items.

Donations can be dropped off at the church office at 855 
Chestnut Tree Dr. between 9  AM and Noon Tuesday, 
Wednesday or Thursday. We appreciate your support for 
children in Broadneck communities!

If you are looking for a church home, we would enjoy 
having you visit our community of faith and share God 

within our church family. As we move through Lent into 
Easter, it is hoped that everyone's heart will prepare room 

for Christ to enter in.

We invite all to join our Sunday services for worship and 
fellowship where you can feel the Presence of God!

Blessings to All!

Pastor Dale
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The Women’s Guild at St. Margaret's Church on the 
Broadneck Peninsula (1601 Pleasant Plains Rd.) will host a Spring 

Bazaar from 9 am to 2 pm on Saturday April 1st, 2023  
in both the Parish and Fellowship Halls.

There will be items available for purchase from local crafters as well 
as commercial vendors. In previous Bazaars we have seen jewelry, 

baskets, home decor, photography, hand painted plates and  
glassware, handmade knitted items, quilted items 

and much, much more. 

There will be morning refreshments and lunch for sale.

The proceeds will help St. Margaret’s Women’s Guild with their 
many outreach programs including sending funds to help support 
"The Club at Collington Square" (a Baltimore inner-city after school 

facility), the YWCA with their Battered Women Program, helping the  
Afghan refugees here in MD, and many more nonprofits that help  

underprivileged women and children. 

Admission and parking are free

Contact Judy Hall at 410-757- 4137 or  
judy.hall0404@gmail.com for more information.

Directions are available at www.st-margarets.org

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

COMMUNITY SWAP 
COMMUNITY SWAP 

Sunday, Apr 30    10am-2pm 
Cape Clubhouse field at Cape St. Claire Rd. & Broadview Dr. 

(Rain date Sunday May 7) ×  Toys, games, puzzles, books, DVDs 
×  Household goods & tools 
×  Clothing & Shoes: Women, Men, Children, Babies 
×  Small appliances & electronics in working condition 
×  DROP your goods anytime before 11am, no junk please 

$2 suggested donation per family for the Chesapeake Bay Foundation. 

You are not required to bring goods to participate.  All leftovers will be donated to charity. 

Questions?  Want to volunteer?     zerowastecapers@gmail.com 
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Over 20 years
experience!

"The spring housing market has begun and is picking up momentum. 

If you're thinking of buying or selling, it isn't luck that you need in this 

constantly changing market, it's decades of experience."
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Choosing the right agent is critical to your success and 
in Cape St. Claire it is not different. 

You owe it to yourself to have every advantage in getting your home sold. It’s important to work with an agent with the 
local market knowledge and experience to position your home effectively.  
 
There is no agent who knows the Cape St. Claire market better and my respect for our community runs deep.  I’ve been 
a Cape St. Claire resident for over 30 years. My sons attended the Broadneck schools, played ball on the ball fields, and 
sailed with the youth sailing camp. Perhaps you’ve seen me each year at the Strawberry Festival. I imagine you chose 
the Cape for many of the same reasons I did – for its beautiful beaches, water privileges, top notch schools, and its 
convenient shopping and commuting. When it comes to selling your Cape St. Claire home, you deserve an agent who 
can get it sold for the best value in the timeframe you need.  
 

Selling or have a real estate question? Let’s Talk! 
 

Give me a call - 443-223-1570 
  

YOUR AGENT You owe it to yourself to get your house 
sold for the best value within your timeframe. A highly 
skilled agent is what makes it a reality. 

YOUR ADVOCATE An agent whose top priority is 
looking out for your best interests is essential. Allow me 
to help you make the most strategic decisions. 

YOUR FRIEND Because your agent must be someone 
who you are comfortable confiding in, someone who 
truly understands your unique situation, and someone 
who cares that your needs are met.  

 “Cathy really helped us feel at ease throughout the 
entire process. She was able to get our home sold 
quickly and also helped us navigate the purchase of the 
most amazing condo that meets all our needs. She 
reminded us that a great real estate agent is worth 
every cent in commission. I’ve already recommended 
Cathy to several friends and will continue to do so. 
She’s a true professional and really understands this 
area, the neighborhoods and community.”  

- Jeanne & Peter Nardi, Arnold MD 

 

Cathy Gazzo 
Cell: 443-223-1570 
Office: 888-860-7369  
cathy@cathygazzo.com 
www.CathyGazzo.com 
www.GazzoRealEstate.com 

Cape St. Claire  443-223-1570 

mailto:cathy@cathygazzo.com
http://www.cathygazzo.com/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know it is still a sellers’ market? 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

While the number of homes for sale is growing, inventory is still low making it a sellers’ 
market. At the time of this writing, there was only one Cape St. Claire home active on the 
market, two pending sales, and three closed sales since the first of the year. If you are 
thinking of selling, now may be the best time for you. 

A highly skilled agent will get your home sold for the best value and in the timeframe you 
need.  Choose an agent who will listen carefully to your needs and wants to achieve your 
goals.  

Selling or have a real estate question? Let’s Talk! 

Give me a call - 443-223-1570 

 

Cathy Gazzo 
Cell: 443-223-1570 
Office: 888-860-7369  
cathy@cathygazzo.com 
www.CathyGazzo.com 
www.GazzoRealEstate.com 

 

     Cape St. Claire Sales 
 443-223-1570 

 

 

 

 

mailto:cathy@cathygazzo.com
http://www.cathygazzo.com/
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ADD CLARITY & SIMPLICITY 
TO YOUR MARKETING WITH 
FULL SAIL MEDIA 

Start with strategy and 
let one agency own all 
your deliverables.

That’s how Full Sail 
Media gets your brand 
unstuck and moving 
forward.

Contact us to learn more! 
410-777-8507

Expires 04.15.23.

Expires 04.15.23.

Expires 04.15.23.

For more information, 
contact

capermanager@cscia.org

YOUR 
AD HERE
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BUY 1 ITEM GET

BUY ADDITIONAL ITEMS GET

WITH COUPON. EXPIRES 4/15/23.
30% will come off the highest priced item.

HOUCK’S MENSWEAR

30% OFF30% OFF
50% OFF50% OFF

1382 CAPE ST. CLAIRE SHOPPING CENTER, ANNAPOLIS | 410.757.5500
MON-FRI 10AM-6PM | SAT 10AM-4PM | HOLIDAY HOURS SUN-MON 10AM-4PM, TUE-SAT 10AM-6PM

ALL CLOTHING
MADE IN U.S.A.

HOUCK’S 
MENSWEAR

Call today for an appointment
Free product with every appointment!

CAPE HAIR SCENE
AND

BARBERSHOP

Full Service Salon
1344 Cape Saint Claire Road
Annapolis, Maryland 21409
(410) 349-1646

capehairscene.com

Tuesday - Thursday: 8:30am - 6:00pm
Friday 8:30am - 5:00pm
Saturday: 8:00am - 2:00pm
Sunday & Monday: CLOSED
Late appointments by request
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*Securities offered through Registered Representatives of Cambridge Investment Research, Inc., a broker dealer, 
member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory, insurance, and tax services offered through Bay Financial Planning and Tax 

Services, LLC DBA Chesapeake Financial Planning, a Registered Investment Adviser. Cambridge and Bay Financial 
Planning and Tax Services, LLC are not affiliated.

3.5” x 2.5” | Maximum Font Size: 30 pt

MKT-5894I-A

Retirement: Ready or 
not. Ready is better.

Chad M Miller, AAMS® 
Financial Advisor

1390 Cape St Claire Rd 
Annapolis, MD 21409 
410-757-1374

Member SIPC

WE DELIVER - email us at DELIVERY@BELLASLIQUORS.COM

Every Monday:
Military, Seniors (65+) and Teachers 10%

Every Tuesday:
All Wines 15% Off

We offer a wide variety of beer, wine and spirits 
including LOCAL breweries & wineries.  If we don't 

carry us we will do our best to special order it for you.

Join us daily at C.G.'s Corner from 12 - 8 for $2 beers and $3 wines 
from a rotating collection.  A variety of spirits can also be purchased. 

Follow us on Facebook & Instagram 
for info on sales, tastings and

random giveaways.

www.bellasliquors.com
email: manager@bellasliquors.com

OPEN 9 AM -10 PM Mon.-Sat.
       9 AM - 8 PM Sundays
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www.priorityonepetservices.com 
 Shari Medina    443.223.9549 

Local, Certified, Insured, Recommended 

Dog Walking, Exercising, Pet Sitting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1564 Whitehall Road 
Annapolis, MD 21409 www.shopstarhobby.com 

410-349-4290 

1564 Whitehall Road 
Annapolis, MD 21409 www.shopstarhobby.com 

410-349-4290 



THE CAPER   17    MARCH 2023

410.757.3566 www.HoffmanAH.com
15 Old Mill Bottom Road North

Annapolis, Maryland 21409

Lisa Hoffman, DVM

Liesl Wheeler, DVM

Jennifer Greenwood, DVM

• Boarding/Daycare
• In-house Lab Screening
• Geriatric Care
• Wellness Packages for
Pups & Kittens

• Acupuncture,
Laser Therapy

Committed to Caring
and Connecting

with your Pet

A

FREE WATER ANALYSIS 
Call (410) 757-2992

We FIX problem water: hardness, lead,  
staining, odors, iron, PFAS, and more. 

WATER TREATMENT • PLUMBING • COOLERS

HagueWaterofMD.com

Family Owned 
& Operated 
Since 1993.

Monday - Saturday 7am-9pm
Sunday 8am-5pm

410-974-0737  GraulsMarket.com

Bakery
Cheeses
Deli
Fresh Fish/Seafood
Grocery
Meat/Poultry
Prepared FoodsPrepared Foods
Produce
Wedding Cakes
Catering

June 2015   Page 11 
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LOCAL RESIDENT 50 YEARS 
AND 32 YEARS EXPERIENCE

June 2015   Page 13 

www.RichardsTreeCare.com / richardstreecare@aol.com
Member of the Maryland Arborist Association & Tree Care Industry Association & Arbor Day Foundation

♦ Cabling/Lightning Protection
♦ Pruning, Take Down & Removal
♦ Pre-Construction Consultation
♦ Fertilization
♦ 15 yd. Roll-off Dumpsters
♦ Disease Control/Monitoring

Programs
♦ Planting/Reforestation

Tree Care
Complete Tree & Shrub Care

Lic. 283/534/2236 | MDA 24222

office 410-757-5793 FREE ESTIMATES 

PR
OO
F

June 2015   Page 14 

June 2015   Page 9 

Weekend
rates as low

as $325
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THE EASTER BUNNY IS COMING 
TO CAPE ST. CLAIRE 
SATURDAY, APRIL 1st  

MAIN BEACH - 11:00 AM 
 
Hop on over and join your friends and neighbors for 
the Annual Easter Egg Hunt sponsored by the Cape 
St. Claire Strawberry Festival.  The hunt will begin 
promptly at 11:15 AM on Saturday April 1st.  The 
Easter Bunny will be available on the overlook for 
pictures.  Please bring your own cameras.  Hot Dogs, 
Hamburgers and Sodas will be available for purchase 
during this event.  ADMISSION TO THE EGG 
HUNT IS BY TICKET ONLY.  Tickets may be 
obtained from WHIMSICALITY in the CSC 
Shopping Center – beginning March 6th during 
regular business hours (11:00 AM until 6:00 PM) 
Monday thru Saturday and Sunday (12-4pm).  The 
cost of the tickets is 1 dozen plastic eggs and 1 BAG 
of individually wrapped candies small enough to fit 
inside of the eggs (No Hard Candies Please).  If you 
should have any questions about the egg hunt please 
call Mary at (410)757-0593.  And as always 
remember to thank the kind folks at Whimsicality for 
volunteering to be our ticket center.  
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AMERICAN PICKERS
to Film in Maryland

American Pickers is on the hunt for their next rare collector! Do you have a unique collection everyone raves about? Are people constantly telling 
you, you should be on American Pickers? Well, this is your chance.

American Pickers will be in West Virginia, Virginia, and Maryland soon! 
To be considered call/text 646-493-2184 or email AmericanPickers@Cineflix.com with your name, state, 

and description of the pick.

AMERICAN PICKERS is produced by Cineflix Productions for The History Channel. 
New episodes air Mondays at 9pm EST on History.



THE CAPER   21    MARCH 2023

1601 Pleasant Plains Road Annapolis MD 21409 

at St. Margaret’s Church 

 

Service times: April 6  Maundy Thursday, 7:30 PM April 7 Good Friday, 7:30 PM April 8 Easter Vigil, 7:30 PM April 9 Easter Sunday, 7:30 AM. 9:00 AM and 11:!5 AM 
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Cape St. Claire Elementary School PTO presents

Saturday, April 29, 2023

Register * Donate * Become a Sponsor * Volunteer

Visit:

Email to volunteer on Race Day.

Thank you for supporting Cape St. Claire Elementary School!

2023 Escape Through the Cape
5K and 1M Fun Run

Registration is now open!

https://cscpto.org/escapecape/

cscfunrun@yahoo.com
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Founded March 1955 - Circulation 3,030 - In Our 60h Year 
Published by: 

 The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. 
1223 River Bay Road, Annapolis, MD  21409 
Hours: Monday - Friday  8:00 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

(410) 757-1223 CSCIA Office / (410) 757-1697 FAX / Office@cscia.org 
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Cape St. Claire Improvement Association 
www.cscia.org 

 

 
 

 

BCC, BLOA Liaison - Governor Breeden 
Beaches & Parks - Governor Dembowski 

Building - Governor Gardner 
Caper - Governor Lamb 

Clubhouse - Governor Lamb 
Communications & Technology -  

Governors Snow & Szczytko 
Covenants - Governor Snow with help from  

Richard Steinbock 
Erosion Control - Governor Vaccaro 

 

Events - Governors Myers & Vaccaro 
Goshen Farm Liaison - Lou Biondi &  

The Executive Committee 
Legislative - The Executive Committee  

Membership - Governor Szczytko  
Mosquito Control - The Executive Committee 
Personnel - Governors Breeden & Dembowski 

Piers - Governors Breeden and Small 
Roads - The Executive Committee  

Security - Governors Breeden & Dembowski 

The Board of Governors Committees:  
 

 

Office: 
 

President - Beau Breeden 
Vice-President - Scott Dembowski 

Secretary - Mary Lamb 
Treasurer - Dawn Myers 

Budget Committee: 
 

Michael Buchet & David Toy 
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Cape St. Claire Improvement Association
www.cscia.org

Office:
President - Governor Breeden

Vice-President - Governor Lamb
Secretary - Governor Pollock
Treasurer - Governor Zadera

Budget Committee:
Charlie Moore & Charlie Shoul

Dr. Adam "Thor" Harris & Governor Joe Angel

Webmaster:
Bill Szczytko

Town Manager:
Francis "Frank" Tewey

The Board of Governors Committees:
Caper - Governor Lamb

Clubhouse - Governors Lamb 
Strawberry Festival - Governor Lamb

Events - Governor Pollock & Governor Fairchild
Shoreline Restoration - Governor Breeden

Piers - Governors Breeden 
Membership - Governor Fairchild

Covenants - Governor Layman

Building - Governor Layman
BLOA - Governor Breeden
BCC - Governor Breeden

Personnel - Governor Lamb
Security - Governors Macindoe & Zadera

Mosquito Control - The Executive Committee
Legislative - Governor Mirani
Roads - Executive Committee

Beaches and Parks - Governor Macindoe
Goshen Farm Liaison - 
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